
 

 
 

 

NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED 
 

MINUTES OF THE VIRTUAL MEETING HELD ON 10TH JANUARY 2023 

 

 

PRESENT: T DEAKIN  L BLACKER  R BLACKER 

  J LEIGHTLEY E HOLDEN  T BROWN 

  T LONG  D LONG  L POWELL 

  P THOMPSON C KITCHEN  D HORNBY 

  L YOUNG  P DILIEU  I EDWARDS 

  S RUSHTON     

 

 

CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS 

 

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and thanked everyone for attending. 

 

 

1.  APOLOGIES 

 

Apologies were received from T Benson and D Walker. 

           

3 & 4  MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES (13/10) 

 

The Committee read through the minutes and there being nothing to discuss they were proposed by 

L Young and seconded by T Brown as a true record. 

 

5.  TREASURERS REPORT 

 

There was £22857.23p in the bank.  Questions had been asked about the treasurers spreadsheet not 

being available at the AGM.  The Treasurer said if anyone wanted a copy he would send them one. 

More grounds are now wanting invoices sent to them by Treasurer before they pay regional levies.  

J Leightley sorting this out. 

 

6.  MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

Avon County Committee had been dissolved due the membership being down. 

Registered shoot numbers are dropping, people shooting less. 

 

Name changing for CPSA still ongoing. 

 

7.  REGIONAL AGM 

 

It was decided that this item be brought to the first physical meeting (April) for discussion. 
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8.  DATES OF 2023 MEETINGS 

 

Dates for future meetings. 

 

The next meeting will be VIRTUAL on 23rd February, 2023 thereafter at the DAYS INN 

WETHERBY on 20th April 2023 where future meeting dates will be discussed. 

 

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

 

The Committee was asked that all correspondence was sent to the Secretary. 

 

P Thompson mentioned NR championships need to be in the middle of the year.  Dates of 

championships were very much dependent on the relevant grounds letting the committee/reps know 

the dates when they could hold them. 

 

J Leightley to get statistics from HQ on super sporting. 

 

S Rushton suggested doing a practice super sporting at East Yorkshire.  This item to be on the next 

agenda. 

 

Secretary to be notified of any changes or additions to the Regional calendar if possible, but any of 

the 4 nominated could do so. 

 

 

 

There being nothing more to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 20.28 hrs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

L BLACKER 

15/02/23 


